
IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL
Tusk 2Track Adventure Rear Tire (150/70B-18; Part No. 2137740001) 

May 10, 2024 

To: Rocky Mountain ATV/MC, Inc. Dealers 

This notice letter is being sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic 
and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 

Description of defect or noncompliance and evaluation of the risk to motor vehicle safety: 
Rocky Mountain ATV/MC, Inc. (“RMATV”) has determined that on certain Tusk 2Track 
Adventure rear tires (150/70B-18; Part No. 2137740001). The tread knobs can experience 
chunking and potentially separate from the carcass over time. Due to a deviation in the 
manufacturing process, the tread of certain tires might not have been provided sufficient time to 
cure to the carcass during vulcanization. If a tire did not cure for sufficient time during the 
manufacturer’s vulcanization process, over time it could lead to chunking of the tread knobs 
during use. In that event, the handling or steering characteristics of the motorcycle could be 
affected. This could increase the risk of a crash. 

You are receiving this letter because RMATV’s records indicate you may have received tires that 
are subject to this recall. 

HOW TO IDENTIFY IF YOU HAVE AN 
AFFECTED TIRE 

Affected tires are those with the following Tire 
Identification Numbers (TIN):  

• DOT 038 MFFTR2 4323
• DOT 038 MFFTR2 4423
• DOT 038 MFFTR2 4523
• DOT 038 MFFTR2 0124
• DOT 038 MFFTR2 0224

The TIN can be found on one sidewall of the 
tire as indicated by the arrow in the image. 



Remedy: Consistent with RMATV’s commitment to safety and customer satisfaction, RMATV 
will make available to all purchasers of the recalled Tusk 2Track Adventure rear tires, 
150/70B-18, an identical size and model replacement tire at no charge, along with a $100 per 
tire pre-paid debit card to cover installation and disposal costs associated with replacing the 
recalled tires. This remedy is currently available and the recall will continue for 18 months, 
ending November 30, 2025. 

Please immediately do the following:  

1. If you are still in possession of any of the recalled tires you must immediately cease all 
sales of those tires and return any remaining inventory to RMATV for destruction. 
This is required by federal law.  Please contact RMATV at our recall customer service 
line at 800-966-1852, or email at recall@rockymountainatv.com for return and full 
reimbursement procedures. Please note that it is a violation of Federal law to sell or 
deliver a tire covered by this defect determination.

2. RMATV has worked with the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration
(“NHTSA”) to prepare formal notification of this recall to owners. The owner 
notification letter, as approved by NHTSA is enclosed herewith. Please immediately 
provide the owner notification letter to all customers to whom you have provided 
one or more of the recalled tires, or immediately provide RMATV with the customer 
contact information, using recall service line at 800-966-1852, by email at
recall@rockymountainatv.com, or if you are not able to use one of those methods, by US 
mail at:

Rocky Mountain ATV/MC, Inc. 
1551 American Way  
Payson, UT 84651 
Attn: Recall Department 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

Shane Burningham | Chief Executive Officer
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